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Bluemont Civic Association
Representing Neighborhoods in and around Key school/Escuela Key, Lacey Woods Park, Bon Air, Fields Park, Balls Crossing, West Ballston, and all along the former Bluemont Division of the Washington and Old Dominion Railroad
P.O. Box 5134 Arlington, Virginia 22205
www.bluemontcivic.org
General Membership Meeting Minutes
at the Key School Library 855 North Edison Street and on Zoom 

May 29, 2024; 7:30 PM

1.  The President established that a quorum was present, and read the politeness statement.

2.  The General Membership unanimously approved the minutes of the April meeting without changes. 

3.  Presentation from Takis Karantonis, Vice-Chair of the County Board. 
Mr. Karantonis answered questions submitted by BCA in advance, and from the floor during the meeting.  Topics included:

Rising property taxes; office vacancy rates; funding for Arlington Public Schools accounting for about half of County spending; the vacancy in the County auditor position; competitiveness in the process for hiring contractors; the need for efficiencies and effectiveness in County spending; Arlington Regional Transit; the lot coverage study; the effects of larger homes expanding the impermeable surface on lots; the study of N. Carlin Springs Road and the remainder of Carlin Springs Road; lack of pedestrian safety to cross Carlin Springs Road for school children; prioritizing County studies; the library system and its current survey on the future of the library; the future structure of Arlington governance; population and density and their effects; the Washington Capitals Ballston practice facility; flooding and stormwater; parks; proposed widening of the W&OD Trail; zoning; Expanding Housing Options; traffic; police, sheriff and Fire Department staffing and pay; infrastructure; dangers from cables left dangling by utilities and communications companies; eminent domain; and other issues.
4.  Nominations for BCA Offices
The President invited nominations from the floor for BCA offices and posts.  None were made.  The Nominating Committee presented its report of candidates for the June annual elections to BCA offices and posts.  

	Position
	Nominating Slate

	President
	Henry McFarland

	1st VP
	Laura Kirkconnell

	2nd VP
	Carla Conover

	Treasurer
	David Smith

	Secretary
	Fahd Patel

	CivFed, Delegates
	 

	 
	David Hughes

	 
	Allen Norton

	 
	Shakti Shukla 

	 
	David Smith

	CivFed, Alternates
	 

	 
	Jeremiah Howard

	 
	Barbara Wien

	 
	Kate Mattos

	 
	Chitra Kumar

	Arl Neighborhood Advisory Committee
	 

	Representative
	Christopher George 

	Alternate
	Nick Pastore


Members unanimously approved the above slate of nominees presented by the Nominating Committee. 
5.  Proposal that BCA send a letter of support for including $14 million in bond funds for the Arlington Neighborhoods Program projects in the 2025 Capital Improvement Plan.
BCA representative to the Arlington Neighborhoods Progam Chris George presented the proposed letter requesting the County Board include $14 million in bond funds for the Arlington Neighborhoods Program projects in the 2025 Capital Improvement Plan.  The funds would cover 16-20 projects in the current backlog.  BCA’s priority project (safety improvements at the intersection of Wilson Blvd and N. Lexington Street) is number 8 on the list. Members unanimously approved the proposal.

6.   Suggestion that BCA join in a joint letter to the County Board asking for a study of the process of granting special exemptions to the Generalized Land Use plan (GLUP)
The President described his communications with other civic association presidents about sending a letter to the County Board requesting a study of the process of granting special exemptions to the GLUP.  Special exemptions are being increasingly used to make very consequential changes in land use without allowing civic associations to weigh in, and outside of the Site Plan process. The President said that if time permits, he would try to run the letter by the Executive Board before signing it. Members noted that the concerns about special exemptions to the GLUP had been discussed at several BCA General Membership meetings. 

Members voted unanimously for the President to sign the joint letter.
7.  Reports of Officers, Committees, Working Groups and Civic Federation Delegates:

President Henry McFarland:  The President thanked Committee chair Matt Harrison, the Committee, and Lacey Woods Park Steward Nora Palmatier for making Family Fun Day a success, despite the rainy weather. We had over 30 people, with families staying a long time, enjoying the rainy day activities. County Board Member Susan Cunningham stopped by to meet with constituents.   
The President reminded members of the upcoming Memorial Day bell-ringing.

Treasurer David Smith:  
 

	May-24
	 
	 

	Previous Total:
	$1,904.31 
	 

	Out:
	($133.33)
	Cindy Matlack for newsletter layout

	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 

	In:
	$255.00 
	dues

	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 

	New Total:
	$2,025.98 
	 


 

Stormwater:  David Smith, who also chairs the Lubber Run Watershed working group, reported that Bluemont residents along Abingdon Street in FEMA’s recently established 100-year flood plain received letters from the County Department of Environment Services (DES) about the LOMR (Letter of Map Revision) DES is submitting that would pull most of the homes out of the flood plain if FEMA accepts the County’s LOMR data.  
The report of the May meeting of the Arlington County Civic Federation is at this link https://www.civfed.org. 
8.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:38 pm.

Minutes prepared by Secretary Laura Kirkconnell 
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